
National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

November 10, 2018
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Shana Mueller, Wanda Sloan, Amy Bonano, Gary Williams, Karen Warner, Richard Payne, Rachelle Broomfield, Terri More and Pat Goldsmith.
Amy Bonano gave the prayer. Jaynine Pickens called the meeting to order at 1:00pm.

Secretary Report
Robert Spangler summarized the minutes.  Wanda Sloan motioned and Amy seconded. 
Treasurer Report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Rachelle Broomfield motioned and Robert seconded.
Text of Report

NFB MV report September 1, thru  October 31, 2018
Brought forward: 
Checking $226.71
Savings $2,620.26  
C D $1,020.79
Net Worth $3,867.76
 

 INCOME:
Savings Dividend $0.33
C D Dividend $2.36
Chapter dues paid $24.00 for 3 members
Donations $2.00
Total Income $28.69
EXPENDITURES:
PAC $10.00
Capital Tax $34.00
Money for the movement pledged at the state convention $100.00
Door prizes for state convention $50.00
Basket to be auctioned at state convention $50.00
Sideline phone one year subscription $107.49
Jernigan fund $50.00
TenBroek fund $50.00
White cane fund $50.00
Imagination fund $50.00
Total Expenses $551.49
Deficiency $522.80
NEW BALANCES:
Checking $101.22
Savings $2,220.59 
C D $1,023.15 
Net Worth $3,344.96
Old Business and Discussion
State convention

Karen talked about her experience at the convention. The theme for this year’s convention was “The Team Convention.”  She said that TEAM to her means T for together, E for educate, A for assist and M for motivate. Wanda said it was the best state convention she had attended. Gary said she enjoyed the self-defense workshop.  Pat Goldsmith learned about the braille training program run by the NFB and sponsored by OOD. Rachelle Broomfield enjoyed the exhibit hall. She learned about the Victor Trek and its GPS option. Amy was inspired and feels more comfortable because most people at convention are blind.  Richard Payne talked about how the NFB is a grassroots organization. He explained that, although it is organized top down, a lot of the work occurs on the local level. He also pointed out that there were over 50 new people at this convention.  Robert said it was the most attended state convention yet.
Meet the Blind Month

Gary Williams talked about the Goodwill Resource fair and some new tools she learned about. She talked about a hand-held device for reading barcodes. Robert attended as well and worked at the resource table.  He said that a member from the Springfield chapter was present.  This will be important information for the gavel report next year, since there is a question on chapter collaborations.  Wanda worked at the ACIL (Access Center for Independent Living) table. 
Jaynine commented on the food giveaway event held in October.  She was glad that our chapter could participate in this event. There was a great turnout. 

New Business/Announcements

Nominating Committee

The committee consists of Tim Janning as Chair, Karen Warner and Shirley McDowell. Emails and calls will go out asking members if they are interested in running for a position. People must be current in dues in order to be eligible to run for any position.
Christmas Dinner

Jaynine said she needs a headcount. There will be chicken, green beans, mashed potatoes and gravy, rolls, juice, cup cakes, pies, appetizers - contributed by chapter members. 

Rachelle will be in charge of the music.  She asked for everyone to email her their favorite Christmas song so that she can build a playlist. 

Adjourned: 2:05 pm

